
Astell DX.22 

Access: Open 

FREDERICK K. ASTELL, MINER 

DX.22 Letter from F. K. Astell to Uncle 4 Feb. 1897 

Letter written by Frederick K. Astell from Zeehan to his uncle, referring to a 
downfall in the share market, friends and family, the Waratah to Zeehan railway would be a 
boon to the coast if constructed, house on Argent Tram property,changes and building at 
Zeehan, Zeehan and Queen mines lodes good, working underground at Western, then 
underground boss at North East Dundas. 

(1 letter) 

II 


